Ysgol-y- Plas – Newsletter

October  2018

Training Day

Please note that the school will be closed on Monday the 8th of October as it is staff training day.

Instrumental lessons
Violin will now be on a Monday, Brass on a Tuesday and Guitar each Friday. I would be grateful if you could ensure that you have paid for last term, so that the payment for this term can be placed on Parent Pay. The cost of the lessons are £35 per term (10 lessons).

RE Lessons

We are very grateful to Mr John Temby, one of the Church Wardens who came to school to talk to the pupils about Eglwys St. Elian as a part of their work on The Church. Diolch.

Collective Worship

Canon Quentin visited school on Wednesday to lead the Collective Worship.
Book Bags

I would like to encourage each pupil to have a Book Bag. This is an easy and convenient way to ensure your child brings letters, homework and their reading book home each day. Many pupils are losing their reading books ,spelling books or spilling juice on their homework, or just leaving them on the floor in the corridor. It is important that your child brings their book bag with their school book and reading record to school each day. Diolch 
Solar Park Grant

We are delighted to have been given a grant by the Solar Park. This grant will allow us to purchase new IT equipment for the pupils. With the grant we have been able to order 5 Chrome Books that the pupils will be able to use on a daily basis to improve their ICT skills. Some money was also set aside to buy playground toys for the children. The School Council have already placed an order and are eagerly awaiting for them to arrive!

Homework

Juniors will be given Language and Maths homework each week. All homework must be handed in on a Monday. All Junior pupils will be tested on Times Tables each week and will also have a spelling test each Monday. Please ensure your child returns their homework each Monday. Bl 1 a 2 will have a spelling test each Monday and need to learn the 2,5 and 10 times tables. All pupils should be reading to an adult each day. Diolch
Allergies

Please let us know if your child has an allergy so that all staff are fully aware of the situation.

Uniform

We already have a number of lost jumpers and cardigans in the classrooms. Please make sure that all items of uniform have names on them or it makes it very difficult to return them. 

Please ensure your child wears their School Shoes to school. Wearing trainers is not allowed. This is stated in the School Prospectus.
Friends of the School

There will be a meeting of the Friends in the Caban at 4pm on Thursday 4th October. The Dragon Box (clothes recycling) has raised over £150 for the school during the last year. The friends have arranged for a new Dragon Box to be placed in the foyer of the Caban. Please support if you are able.

Eisteddfod Sir Conwy

The National Eisteddfod of Wales is coming to the county in August 2019. This is an amazing week long Festival that promotes all aspects of Welsh Culture. Mr Dilwyn Price will be visiting the school on Wednesday 10th October to talk to the 
pupils about the Eisteddfod. We will be taking part in collecting small change towards the Eisteddfod Appeal Fund.
High School Open Evening

Ysgol Bryn Elian will have their open evening for Yr 6 pupils on Wednesday October 10th. Aplication Forms must be returned by the 8/11/18.

Admission Forms

The admission Forms for Nursery and Reception 2019 have now gone out. Please return the forms as soon as possible. If you know of any parents looking for a school for next September please ask them to get in touch as soon as possible as we only have about 3 places available.

AGM

The AGM meeting will be held on Tuesday 16th October at 6.30pm. Please let us know if you intend on attending the meeting, or would like a copy of the documentation.

A copy of the report will be placed on our new website.

Harvest Thanksgiving

Our Harvest Thanksgiving will take place at St Elian Church on Wednesday the 17th of October at 2pm. All Pupils will be taking part. Parents, family and friends are invited 

to attend the service. Children may leave with their parents from the Church at 3.15pm. The buses home will also be picking pupils up from the Church. All other pupils will need to be picked up From St Elian Church in Llanelian (next to the White Lion) Please complete the slip at the bottom of this Newsletter (or email) to inform us of whether your child will need to go home on the bus or not on this day.

A collection will be taken during this service and the School Council shall decide which Charity should benefit from your contributions.

Tempest Photography 

The Children will be having their Individual/Sibling school photographs on Thursday the 18th of October in the morning. If you wish to bring other siblings please contact the office to arrange a slot before 9am this day.

PC Catrin

PC Catrin will be visiting on Thursday 18th October to talk to Bl 5/6 . The Lesson is called ‘It’s your choice’.

School Grounds

A number of pupils have been swinging on the gate that goes into the field and throwing stones in the car park at the end of the school day. Could parents please make sure that children are supervised at this time.

Library Bus

The Library Bus will be visiting on Wednesday 10th October. Please ensure your child has their library book on this day.

Eggs

The hens are still laying. If you would like to buy some eggs please send in £1.20 with your child. Diolch

Communication
Please let us know if your child is absent from school. This can be done by phone, text or e-mail. If we are not informed or given reasons for absences they will be unauthorised.

Healthy school

Please continue to support this work by only sending fruit for snack at play time.

Children are able to have access to water (not squash) throughout the day. We have a Drinking Water tap in the Bl 3 a 4 classroom so that water bottles may be filled hygienically. Please ensure that only clear sports top/ pop up bottles are used so that risk of spillage is reduced. We also ask you to make sure that Packed Lunches follow the Healthy School guidelines – no crisps/ chocolate etc.
Half Term

The School will close on Friday 26th of October and open on Monday 5th of November 2018
Nasal Flu Vaccination

The School Nurse’s team will be visiting on Monday 5th November to administer the Flu Vaccinations.

Parents Evening
This will take place on Tuesday 6th and Thursday 8th of November between 4-6pm. Please ring the Office to arrange a time that suits both you and your child’s Teacher. We will be unable to offer appointments after the 26th October due to needing time to prepare the work. Thank you.

Yr 5/6 Swimming

The Education Authority have changed the arrangements for swimming this year following a pilot that took place last year. All Bl 5/6 pupils will take part in an intensive course of swimming lessons over two weeks. Pupils will swim each day from the 19th – 30th November. Transport costs will be placed on Parent Pay. Diolch

Harvest Festival

I will/will not be attending the Harvest Festival at Church

I would/would not like my child to go home on the school bus

Print Name ………………………………………………

Signed ………………………………………………………

Please e-mail any responses to pennaeth@yplas.conwy.sch.uk if it is more convenient.

